
Prescription Monitoring Program Advisory Committee 
Meeting Minutes 
January 13, 2023 

Location: 
Microsoft Teams 

Members Present: 
Van Coble, RPh 
Joe Davison, MD 
Harold Godwin, RPh 
Ashley Harlow, PharmD 
Max Heidrick, RPh 
Kimberly Templeton, MD 
Lauren Nelson, PharmD 
Teresa Long, MD 
David Schoech, RPh 
 
 
Members Not Present: 
Chris Bumgarner, KBI 
Tom Estep, MD 
Douglas Fain, DDS 
Shannon Gregg, APRN 
Michael McClintick, DO, RPh 
 
 

KBOP Staff Present: 
Alexandra Blasi 
Gayle Donaldson 
Beth Greene 
LaTonyua Rice 
Ninette Schnacker 
 
 
 
Others present: 
Karen Braman 
Daniel Padron 
Liz Edmundson 
 
 

TOPIC DISCUSSION  
 

I. Call to Order David Schoech, RPh, called the meeting to order at 11:32am. 
II. Approval of Minutes The minutes from the November 4, 2022, meeting were approved. Van Coble, RPh moved, seconded by Joe Davison, 

MD. 
III. Election of Committee 

Chairperson 
Joe Davison, MD, moved, seconded by Van Coble, RPh to elect David Schoech, RPh, as committee chairperson for 
2023. The motion was approved. 

IV. Adopt Guidance Document 
for K-TRACS Review and 
Referral 

Ms. Donaldson provided an overview of the case review and referral document. Harold Godwin, RPh moved, 
seconded by Dr. Davison to adopt the guidance document as presented. The guidance document was further revised 
to reflect a narrowing of criteria for potential patients of concern. Harold Godwin, RPh moved, second by Joe 
Davison, MD, to amend his motion to reflect the changes in patient of concern criteria. The motion was approved to 
accept the amendment. The original motion was approved. 

V. Missouri PDMP Update Dean Linneman, executive director of the Missouri Joint Oversight Task Force for PDMP, provided an update on the 
Missouri statewide PDMP. Mr. Linneman stated he anticipates an April 1 implementation date. He said the current 
Missouri statute does not allow for information to be shared with other states. Committee members discussed the 
impact this will have on Kansas healthcare providers. 

VI. Presentation on K-TRACS 
Access by Medicaid 
Inspector General 

Steven Anderson, Medicaid Inspector General, Kansas Attorney General’s Office, presented to the committee 
regarding his request to the legislature for expanded law enforcement access to K-TRACS. Committee members 
requested additional research into other state laws. Mr. Anderson also requested the committee consider the Office of 



Medicaid Inspector General as a potential referral source for cases that need further investigation since his office is 
considered a branch of law enforcement. 

VII. Adjourn The meeting adjourned at 12:56pm. The next meeting will be 9am-noon Friday, March 3, 2023, with an in-person and 
virtual option. 

 


